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On April 1, 2020 Governor Gavin Newsom and State Superintendent of Schools Tony Thurmond recommended that schools prepare to provide distance learning to students through the end of the school year.  In addition, the Bi-County Health Official announced the COVID-19 virus is likely to peak in our area in mid to late May.  As always, student and staff safety is our highest priority.  Therefore, we are making the decision to close WRESD and Robbins School for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school year.  All teaching and learning will occur through distance learning.
Our focus right now is to implement a workable and accessible distance learning program for all students.  We’ve worked with our teachers and county support teachers to make sure the program we offer is flexible and adaptable and meets the needs of our rural community.  
In the meantime, our staff is working remotely whenever possible and for those employees deemed essential that are unable to work remotely, they are coming to the school on a limited basis.  We will not return to our regular routines until it is deemed safe.  Myself, Stacey and Cynthia P as well as the teachers are working remotely until further notice.  
I am deeply grateful to our staff who ware working hard to ensure our students learning continues and provide for the health and safety of our students and community.
Thank you for your patience, support and participation you are showing at this challenging time.  Together, we will help our children continue to thrive and excel.
Sincerely,
Dawn Carl
Dawn Carl
Superintendent/Principal
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